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COMMUNITY FORUM MEETING
NORTH EAST LINCOLNSHIRE CLINICAL COMMISSIONING GROUP 

HELD ON 1st DECEMBER 2021
	ATTENDEES
Chair, Community Lead for Care Contracting Committee
Community Lead for Long Term Care & Support
Community Lead for Planned Care
Community Lead for Equality & Diversity

Community Lead for Women and Children

Community Lead for Comms and Engagement

Community Lead for Patient Experience & Clinical Governance Committee
Community Lead for Long Term Conditions 



	IN ATTENDANCE
Jonathan Brooks

Claire Illingworth
Michelle Thompson

Eddie McCabe

Linda Dellow


	JB
CI
MT
EM

LD
	Engagement Officer, NELCCG

Exec Admin Support, NELCCG (Note Taker) 
Assistant Director Families, Mental Health & Disabilities Team, NELCCG
Assistant Director Contracting & Performance, NELCCG
Project Lead for Community Single Point of Access

	
	
	ACTION

	1.

	APOLOGIES & INTRODUCTIONS
Apologies were received from Community Lead for Mental Health and Disabilities, Community Lead for Primary Care and Community Lead for Information Governance & Audit.

	

	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
	

	2.1
	No declarations of interest were made.


	

	3.
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING & MATTERS ARISING
	

	3.1

3.2


	The minutes of the previous meeting held on the 3rd November were agreed as a true and accurate record. 
Matters arising and outstanding actions are as followed – 
673 – complete
674 – complete 

	

	4.
	CCG/SLT/ICS/COVID UPDATE
	

	4.1
4.2

4.3

4.4

4.5
4.6
4.7

	Community Forum Chair thanked EM for stepping in to provide this update.  EM reported that the Leadership Group have spoken about the future of the Community Forum, no format has been arranged yet but there will be a remit for community input. 
EM announced that Steven Eames has been appointed as Designate Chief Executive of the ICS and added that staff who sit on the CCG Board’s are currently under consultation for their roles.  EM added that the White Paper has still to go through parliament so technically the work we are doing at the moment is yet to be finalised by the White paper, but the CCG feel it is better to be prepared.
EM reported that Covid numbers in North and North East Lincs are  manageable but wider demands on our hospital beds are still significantly high, which then creates pressure with the Ambulance and A&E service.

EM stated that the CCG is under pressure with staffing and capacity at the moment due to Covid, changes, illness etc.  Conversations are taking place around what work we can stop doing. What are our priorities and what can go on the back burner.  EM asked the Community Forum for their thoughts on any areas of work that the CCG could be doing more or less of.   Community Lead for Patient Experience & Clinical Governance Committee feels that the message regarding access to GP surgeries is not being shared wide enough.  He added that messages are being share online but there are many people who are  isolated and vulnerable people that need to know that they can see a GP if they need to.  Communication is needed locally to let people know what services are  available in their GP surgeries etc.  JB added that the information leaflet that Sarah Dawson spoke about at the last meeting, has not gone out yet and it needs to be a priority.  JB to chase when it will be circulated.  
Community Forum Chair suggested that there could be a role for Carelink to help share the leaflets around the changes in GP surgeries as they in touch with many vulnerable people.  EM acknowledged that this was very good idea and also suggested Domiciliary Care Providers and District Nurse.  JB to take this back to Mel Hannam, Bruce Bradshaw and Brett Brown.  Several Community Forum members offered to deliver leaflets in their local areas if it meant the leaflet would be circulated earlier, so long as they were fully briefed beforehand.
Community Lead for Equality and Diversity stated that GP’s must know who their most vulnerable patients are, and they should be more proactive in checking that they are ok. EM suggested that GP’s could be working with population health management system and potentially contacting the vulnerable patients.  EM to feed this back to Sarah Dawson and  Ekta Elston.   
Community Forum Chair feels that another priority for the CCG should be Hospital discharge.  The Chair has heard many stories of people having long waits for discharge - in some cases up to 9 hours.  EM agreed and added that he has experienced that a smooth, timely discharge process is possible in other areas so knows it can be done.  EM to feedback the above issues to SMT
EM asked for any further questions around the ICB to be sent to JB and he will direct them to Helen Kenyon.

	675

676

677

678

	5.
	QUARTERLY ENGAGEMENT UPDATE
	

	5.1
5.2

5.3

5.4


	JB shared the Quarterly Engagement update, see attached.  JB has taken onboard the feedback that the Forum gave him last time about adding the impact of the work we are doing.  JB has regular engagement with Accord members and Stakeholder members.  JB has done some work to produce some paper communications i.e.  Accord Newsletter, this was sent out by post and email.   
Community Forum Chair asked if the Engagement Team received any feedback on how useful the newsletters are. JB confirmed that he has received positive feedback in the past. Community Forum Chair suggested that the changes in GP surgeries information could be shared in the Newsletter. JB agreed that it could and confirmed that work on the next newsletter will be starting shortly.  
JB reported that the Day Opportunities Review is a very big piece of work which is ongoing and there will be more engagement work upcoming over the next few months.
Community Forum Chair asked what the uptake was on the  zoom webinars.  JB reported that the webinars attendance was approx. 40/50 people, it all depends on the topic.  JB is looking at how numbers can be increased, using a hybrid approach going forward to attract those that want to meet physically and those that are happy to meet virtually.

	

	6.
	WOMENS & CHILDRENS UPDATE inc SEND & RSV
	

	6.1
6.2

6.3

6.4

6.5

6.6


	MT was in attendance to give an Annual update on Women and Children, see presentation attached.  MT stated that DPoW have a good model for Maternity Services and many people from out of area opt to use this service.
Work is underway on continuity of Carer, by 2021 all pregnant women will see a member of the same Midwifery Team.  MT added that the HCV (Humber Coast and Vale) work is ongoing with several new Maternity posts being created.
MT spoke about Paediatric services and in particular RSV (Respiratory Syncytial Virus) as there are a lot of pressure locally and extra work has had to be done to address this. DPoW have launched A Hospital at Home pilot which allows children to be cared for in their own homes. Evidence shows that children are more likely to make a swifter recovery and it reduces inappropriate hospital attendances, admissions and supports earlier discharge. The child will be under the care of the consultant paediatrician of the week and will be admitted to a virtual ward on the Web V system :-
· Maximum of 12 patients on the Virtual ward

· Contact to be made with the main carers within 2 hrs of referral and visit within 4 hours

· Proposed operating times: 8am-8pm, Monday to Friday and 8am-6pm Saturday, Sunday and Bank Holidays

· Families have 24-hour contact to Rainforest if they have any concerns out of these operating times.

· Children can be under the H@H team for up to 72hrs, after-which a decision to discharge /step up /step down care will be made according to clinical condition. 

MT confirmed that the Pilot has been extended until March 2022.
Community Forum Chair asked what happens outside of the 8am – 8pm hours.  MT confirmed that the child will be admitted to A&E or straight on to the ward.  If the child is on the virtual ward, they have immediate access to the rainforest ward. 

Community Forum Chair has seen on national news that there is a shortage of Midwives and asked if we have a shortage locally.  MT replied saying that we do not have significant issues here unless its covid related, although there are midwives who want to reduce their hours etc.  

Community Forum Chair asked about Autism and why is it so prevalent, do we know what causes it.  Community Lead for Women and Children explained that a genetic link has been established  but this is not exclusive.  MT added that Autism figures show that there is a higher diagnosis in boys. Historically, girls tend to be better at masking their autistic traits.  Many of the traits for ADHD and autism that  link to behavioural difficulties are similar to those children, who are having issues at home and in their personal life.
Community Forum Chair asked about WSOA (Written Statement of Action) for SEND and asked if we are bench marking against the centre of excellence.  MT confirmed that there are many areas that are subject to a WSOA, we are not alone.  MT added that we work closely with NHSE, NHSI and Department of Education and they scrutinise what we do and put us in touch with areas that are doing well, so we do link with areas that are excelling.  Some of the historic problems have been linked to recruitment, capacity, funding and lack of meaningful co-production.  Community Lead for Equality and Diversity has concerns over the children that are missing out whilst all these changes are being put into place, what happens to the children who are being failed.  MT noted that where individual children are identified as missing out then local plans are put in place to meet their needs. MT stated that whilst significant improvements have been made since 2018 there is still a way to go to be able to demonstrate whether we have made enough progress to satisfy the inspection team when they revisit.  


	

	7.
	COMMUNITY SINGLE POINT OF ACCESS UPDATE
	

	7.1
7.2

7.3

7.4
	LD was in attendance to give an update on the Community Single Point of Access/ Connect NEL, see presentation attached.   LD explained that Centre4 has the contract to provide Social Prescribing across  NEL but there was a lack of referrals coming through which became an issue.  LD came up with the idea of having one front door.  Connect NEL has been created, the service is like the SPA but in the voluntary and Community sector and for people of all ages. Connect NEL is a local database of services available 24/7.  LD confirmed that there will be a soft launch next week with the hope to go live in January.  LD asked the Forum to please share the details of Connect NEL to help spread the word.
Community Lead for Comms and Engagement questioned some of the language used in the presentation.  LD stated that the presentation was put together purely for this meeting.  LD is working with a local marketing company using 2 different colour schemes to create leaflets and posters.  Navy is being used the local community to understand and white for the professionals.   Community Lead for Comms and Engagement added that it took years for people to learn about the SPA , will there be opportunities for isolated people to hear about Connect NEL.  LD is promoting the service through social media, printed posters and leaflets, emails etc. they will share the information however they can.  The SPA receives many calls that they can’t deal with so they will be signposting callers to Connect NEL, they will be a big advocate in promoting the new service.  LD is working closely with Carelink who can help share the information.  MT  asked if LD had linked with anybody from SEND, MT to arrange a meeting with LD to discuss further. LD has liaised with the Family Information Service and all their services will be included.

Community Lead for Long Term Conditions asked how people’s needs will be assessed at the beginning.  LD confirmed that they have 3 Call Advisors who have a crib sheet to start the call off,  LD is aware that the Advisors will need to be skilled to get to the route cause without being too intrusive, before connecting them to a suitable service.  The more detailed information will be taken by the receiving organisation. Call advisors need to know about eligibility for many things outside of services, boiler schemes etc.  
All agreed that this is a fantastic project but marketing needs to be clear and plain so people can understand.  LD  is meeting with the Marketing Team and would welcome feedback on the draft leaflets.  CI and JB to email the draft leaflet to all members. 

	679



	8.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	8.1
8.2

8.3
	Community Forum post March – EM covered this earlier in the meeting.  JB added that he has taken the notes from the extra meeting we had, and he has spoken to Helen Kenyon about the way forward for the Community Forum. JB and Helen have been looking at what the model could look like post Marc, with many ideas being considered. An assurance system will need to be in place that feeds into the Joint Committee of the ICP.  JB will update further at the next meeting.  Helen has assured JB that anybody currently involved in projects, that will continue after March, can see them through if they wish to do so.  

CI reminded all that their Data Awareness Training is due for renewal, and everybody should have received an email from the Governance Team. 
JB reminded Forum members to respond to the email they should have received from the Governance Team around the use of non corporate devices and security checks for NHS mail. Members need to check they are compliant and then respond back to the email.  

	

	10.
	DATE, TIME & VENUE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	Wednesday 5th January 2022 10.00am-12.30pm, Microsoft Teams
	


COMMUNITY FORUM ACTION SUMMARY SHEET
1st December 2021
	ACTION ID
	OWNER
	ACTION REQUIRED
	DATE

	675
	JB
	JB to chase with Sarah Dawson when the GP information leaflet will be circulated.
	ASAP

	676
	JB
	JB to feedback to Mel Hannam, Bruce Bradshaw and Brett Brown the ideas on how to distribute the GP information leaflet to help reach those isolated and vulnerable.
	ASAP

	677
	EM
	EM to feedback to Sarah Dawson and Ekta Elston that GP’s could be using their Population Health Management systems to identify vulnerable, isolated patients. Is this something they do already?
	ASAP

	678
	EM
	EM to feedback the work areas that should be priority as suggested by the Forum, to SMT.
	ASAP

	679
	CI & JB
	CI & JB to circulate the draft Connect NEL leaflet to members.  All feedback to be sent to Linda.
	ASAP
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